9 Lindridge Road
Shirley

Soiihuil

West Midlands
B90 2QJ

Spatial Planning Department
Solihull Council

Councii House

Manor Square

Solihull

West Midlands

B91 3QB

12" March 2019

For the attention of Gary Palmer

Dear Sir

I write concerning the latest proposed planning site no. 26 at Woods Farm, Bills Lane, Shirley.

If you are familiar with this area you will know that Bills Lane is very narrow with a dangerous hairpin
bend and has been used as a shortcut for many years from Shirley high street towards Majors Green.

To add further housing to an already exhausted supply of local amenities would be inconsiderate of
the Council to consider such a development. Besides, living within walking distance of Shirley
railway station, we local residents already have the inconvenience of commuters’ cars parked
outside our homes on a daily basis — illegally | might add, half on and half off the pavements - and
with further new housing locally this would add to the problems as many of the residents from the
Badgers Estate (situated next to the proposed site) are some of the culprits who already park all day
outside our houses.

Perhaps you would let me know why so many sites around Shirley are being targeted with proposed
developments while other Solihull suburbs are not having their fair share.

| await your comments with interest.

Yours faithfull






